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BCHW 

The mission of this organization 

shall be: 

 

I. To perpetuate the common-

sense use and enjoyment of 

horses in America’s back 

country and wilderness. 

II. To work to insure that pub-

lic lands remain open to 

recreational stock use. 

III. To assist the various gov-

ernmental and private agen-

cies in their maintenance 

and management of said 

resource. 

IV. To educate, encourage and 

solicit active participation in 

the wise use of the back 

country resources by horse-

men and the general public 

commensurate with our 

heritage. 

V. To foster and encourage the 

formation of new chapters 

in the state organization. 

VI. To Foster and Encourage 

new Chapters in the State 

Organization. 
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NEXT MEETING: 

March 13TH 6PM—9PM 

ROUND TABLE PIZZA— 

SALMON CREEK 

 

Volunteer hours: 
Don’t forget to email Judy Smith 

with your volunteer hours.  

Trailridenbuddy@yahoo.com 
***Note **** 

The new dates due will allow Judy the time she has to 
get them in by the 1st of the month 

VOLUNTEER HOURS 

REPORTING 

PERIOD 

DUE TO JUDY 

NO LATER 

THAN… 

 

1st Quarter 

(Oct 1—Feb 29) 

Feb 25th 

2nd Quarter 

(Mar 1-May 31) 

 

May 25 

3rd Quarter 

(Apr 1-Aug 31) 

 

Aug 25 

4th Quarter 

(Sep 1-30) 

 

Setp 25 



                      

   

 

Hello all 

 

Winter slow down time is here 

with us. Not too many of us ride 

in the rain or other foul weather. 

That said though there have 

been some real nice days if you 

feel like digging out all of your 

gear you put away. This is always 

a good time to clean up and re-

pair your leather goods to make 

them ready for the coming riding 

season. 

 

There are other things that are 

going on off the trails though. 

There is the planning of upcom-

ing spring summer work parties 

and rides. Events to go to such 

as Legislative Day, Rendezvous, 

and training such as chain saw 

and first aid. I almost said the 

Wash. Horse Expo but that was 

canceled. That was always a big 

one for us. I have a couple of 

committees I’m involved with 

which require regular Zoom 

meetings and some home work 

from them. 
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2022 Officers 
Director: 

 Jim Anderson  

 360.835.5719 

 muleman1951@gmail.com 

President 

 Brian Jensan 

 360.263.6559 

 Bjbigch@aol.com 

Alternate Director 

 Gary Collins  

 360.892.7683 

 gcinbp@msn.com 

Vice President 

 Ken Evans  

 360.263.1529 

 pkevans@tds.net 

Members in Good Standing 

 Dan Brooks  

 360.574.2909      

 dan_the realestate-

man@yahoo.com 

 Nancy Rust  

 360. 609.4284    

 alrust@comcast.net 

Treasurer 

 Gudrun Mahrt  

 360.263.3137 

 Gmahrt@carbonates.com 

Secretary 

 Jan Schmalenberger  

 360.609.0928 

 

 

 

  

 

  

From our Director 

BCHW is still involved with the 

Forest Service in turning the 

old Wind River Ranger Station 

into a training center. Mainte-

nance work to the buildings is 

being done and planed for. A 

cost share agreement is being 

worked on for the volunteers 

who will be helping out there. 

There are some riding opportu-

nities in that area also. The Pa-

cific Crest Trail comes through 

there and the closed 41 road 

that comes from the Silver Star 

area ends there. More info to 

come. 

 

Thanks to all for all you do.    

Jim 

 

 

 

 

mailto:realestateman@yahoo.com
mailto:realestateman@yahoo.com
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From our President 2022 Appointed 
Chairs 

TRAIL BOSSES 

Ken Evans 360.263.1529 

pkevans@tds.net 

Dan Brooks 360.574.2909 

dan_therealestateman@yahoo.com 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 

Sally Kiger  

360.749.1584 

kigersallyj@gmail.com 

 NEWSLETTER CHAIR 

Tracy Kiger  

360-749-1584  

kigersallyj@gmail.com  

PUBLICITY  CHAIR 

WEB PAGE 

Terri Anderson  

360-835-5719 

luv2tri1954@gmail.com  

EDUCATION CHAIR/LNT 

 Noelle Rodolari  

360-947-8121 

Noelle_r@hotmail.com 

 LEGISLATIVE CHAIR 

Ken Evans  

360.263.1529 

pkevans@tds.net 

 WAYS AND MEANS CHAIR 

Sheila Warne-Brooks  

360.574.2909 

skwarne@yahoo.com 

 PUBLIC LANDS CHAIR 

Gary Collins  

360.892.7683 

gcinbp@msn.com 

FUN RIDE CHAIR 

Vickie Smith  

360.431.4955 

nacats@comcast.net 

 

 

Hello  

As I write this, I’m waiting for the next 

and hopefully last blast of winter.  Feb-

ruary is such a long month, even with 

only 28 days in it.  Not nice enough to 

do much outside, but as spring ap-

proaches, the list of things to do keeps 

getting longer!  And we have a busy 

month of March coming soon, so we 

can’t have winter interfering with our 

plans! 

It starts with a work and fun party at 

Battleground Lake, on March 11.  The 

following weekend of March 17-19 is 

the statewide Rendezvous event.  Sever-

al members will be attending this year, 

and I suggest you check it out.  You can 

get all the info about it on the BCHW 

website https://www.bchw.org/

rendezvous_2023.php. 

The weekend after that we have a Rock 

Creek Camp fun & work party on Sat-

urday March 25.  There is a full slate of 

things to be done there in the camp and 

on some trails, so plan to spend the day 

with us.  Info about start times, etc, will 

be available on the website and in the 

newsletter. 

Next is our first planned ride, the annu-

al ride and camp at Burke Lake near 

Quincy, WA, April 5-9.  A great place 

to get some welcome spring sun and get 

back into riding shape (for those of us 

that need it). 

Don’t forget to mark July 15 on your 

calendars, our planned annual Fun 

Ride.  Ron Prentice and Claire Fish-

er have put together a fabulous list 

of prizes for our giveaway.  And we 

are working directly with the 

campground managers to be sure 

we have the camp reserved.  We 

plan to make this year as great as it 

was pre covid, so make plans to join 

us. 

Lastly, if you have not renewed 

your membership please do so now.  

Your support is so important for 

our mission to keep our riding trails 

and camps open and in good condi-

tion.  We don’t want you to miss 

out on any communications and 

events, so please renew if you have 

not already. 

For those that have renewed, make 

sure you tell others who should be 

members about us.  Your endorse-

ment of BCH is the best form of 

publicity that we can get. 

Stay warm and safe, and I look for-

ward to seeing you on the trails 

very soon. 

mailto:luv2tri1954@gmail.com
https://www.bchw.org/rendezvous_2023.php
https://www.bchw.org/rendezvous_2023.php
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I would be happy to meet people at feed stores in: 
 BG,  
 Freddy's Cascade Park,  
 Salmon Creek, Hazel Dell...etc. 
Anyone interested, have questions...can get ahold of me directly, via either : 
 Email:  skwarne@yahoo.com 
Cell #:  (360) 281-6004 
Thanks so much! 
Sheila  (-: 
**Pictures are "SAMPLES" of what shirts/logos look like:    
 (***note:  have a Red, Sleeveless XL discounted @ $10 - has 1 small snag on it) 

Red shirts - POLYESTER - with 
newest logo (Front only!) 

Neon Orange - COTTON - with 
regular logo (front & back)  Ladies 
V-Neck 

Leave No Trace Training  (LNT.org):   A Guide to Minimum Impact Camping 

and Stock Use Techniques 

by Noelle Rodolari February 20, 2023 
 

Reminder Seven Principles of LNT: 

1. Plan Ahead & Prepare. 
2. Travel & Camp on Durable Surfaces. 
3. Dispose of Waste Properly. 
4. Leave What You Find. 
5. Minimize Campfire Impacts. 
6. Respect Wildlife. 
7. Be Considerate of Others. 

 
I know everyone is busy and probably 
doesn’t read the website, LNT.org, so let me summarize some things I read.  
 

SOCIAL MEDIA:  
1. It is not a bad thing to post pictures of the things you see on the trail. It is a 
great way to share your location and invite others to share your joy. Also, people 
can use your information to research information to prepare/plan (#1 principle) to 
go there. You can share safety information, history of the location, and the culture/
what to expect. You might not realize but his encourages people to hit the books 
and learn more. 
2. Be sensitive to what the pictures portray. We don’t want to encourage bad be-
havior. It is best to teach what is proper LNT behavior along with your post. Share 
what the legal regulations are in the area. You might show the proper place to put 
your horses poop or trash receptacles. Make sure the audience is appropriate. 
3. There are millions of social media users worldwide. This gives lots of power to 
your post to spread important information. We can be a source to provide protec-
tion and care for our environment. Encourage users to participate in a constructive 
conversation. Please do not assume their intentions or background. 
4. Please be polite and professional at all times. Bullying and shaming is not toler-
ated in the LNT world. It does not produce a positive environment for learning 
and sharing. As horse trainers, I hope you all have learned positive reinforcement 
goes a lot further than negative reinforcement. I encourage you to promote re-
spectful and productive conversations on and off social media. 
5. Sharing dates and times to volunteer for improving our trails is great use of so-
cial media. There are tons of organizations that need our volunteer hours. Any-
thing from one hour to 10 hours can show how much we care. You don’t have to be strong, you can pass out 
the free drinks or direct people where to go or make phone calls to find more help. Look up your favorite park 
or club and ask about the next trail improvement day or how you can help protect our open spaces. Thank you 
for all and any efforts! 
 
I hope you actually read and understood these concepts. Feel free to contact me if you would like to talk about 
them, 360-949-2749. I would encourage all of us to promote and share considerate use of our great outdoors. 
Until the next newsletter … HAPPY TRAILS!!! 

2022 Appointed 
Chairs 

WORK PARTY CHAIR 

Jim Anderson  

360.835.5719 

muleman1951@gmail.com 

 

VOLUNTEER HOURS CHAIR 

Judy Smith  

360.687.2336 

trailridenbuddy@yahoo.com 

  

CCEHC CO-LIAISONS 

Sally Kiger  

360.749.1584 

kigersallyj@gmail.com 

 

Jan Schmalenberger 

360.609.0928 

cjschmalenberger@gmail.com 

  

SUNSHINE 

Mary Caye Eisland  

360.910.5344 

mceisland@gmail.com 

  

HISTORIAN 

Judy Smith  

360.687.2336 

trailridenbuddy@yahoo.com 

mailto:skwarne@yahoo.com
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Personal Donations 

Debbie Honahan 

Dan & Sheila Brooks 

Peter & Gudrun Mahart 

 

Jan & Carl Schmalenberger 

Dan & Pauline Mandiac 

Kathy and Bob Cole 

www.ridingwarehouse.com/  



 

February  2023 

 

BCHW Mt. St. Helens BCH 

 February  2023 

July 
8th Kalama work Party 

10—Chapter Meeting 7pm 

15th Fun Ride 

 

August 
NO CHAPTER MEETING 

19/20 Kalama w/ WTRA & Lewis 

Co. 

CONTACT: JIM ANDERSON (360) 835-5719 

27th Picnic Rock Creek W/ 

WTRA 

September 
11 Chapter Meething 7pm 

16th—3rd QTR BOD Meeting 

October 
9—Chapter Meeting 

November 
13th Chapter Meeting 

December 
NO CHAPTER MEETING 

 

 
***NOTE*** 

Weed Free Hay is required on 

National Forest Lands. 

  
***Always looking for people 

with a purpose/idea/desire to 

take the lead and sponsor a 

group outing......best if drive 

time approx 5 hours or less. 

*** 

   Submitted by 

Ken Evans  

pkevans@tds.net  
 

 

 

 

2023 

Janurary  
9th—meeting 

Feburary  
 6th Legislation day 

7th Meeting 

8th Leadership Training 

March 
 11th—BG Lake 9am 

(Safety meeting/coffee 8:30a) 

(Contact Tani Bates (360) 902-9231) 

17—19 Rendevous 

17th—1st QTR BOD Meeting 

25th—Rock Creek 9am 

            (Safety meeting/coffee 8:30a) 

CONTACT: BARB THOMAS (360) 773-7672) 

  

April 
5-9th Dave Bishop in Quincy WA 

10—Chapter Meeting 7pm 

22nd Kalama Work Party 

29 DNR Pick up the Burn  

May 
5-7 Sahara Horse Camp 

8 Chapter Meeting 7pm 

17—21 Cyrus Ride 

CONTACT: BARB THOMAS (360) 773-7672) 

25—29 Escure Ranch—Tower 

Falls 

June 
3 & 4 Kalama WP with WTRA 

CONTACT: JIM ANDERSON (360) 835-5719 

 8—11 Little Big Horn 

12 Chapter Meeting 7pm 

17— 2nd QTR BOD Meeting 

16th—18 Glenwood Rodeo 

Grounds 

30—4 Wilcox/Hayne Meadows 
8th Kalama work Party 

15th Fun Ride 

Attention Anyone interested in becoming a Certified 

Sawyer!! 

 

There will be a Certified Sawyer Classroom Training 

at Rendezvous in March.  The class will be for "A" 

Sawyers or New Sawyers only!!!! 

This will be classroom time only on Saturday March 

18th from 11:30pm - 4:00pm in Ellensburg. 

 

Instructors will be: 

Tony Karniss and Ed Letcher 

 

 https://form.jotform.com/230115922087047 

 

(You will probably have to copy paste this address) 

______________________________________________________ 

 

BCHW Haney Meadow Regional Work and 

Ride 

      

 

 

mailto:Evans......pkevans@tds.net
mailto:Evans......pkevans@tds.net
https://form.jotform.com/230115922087047




 

BCHW-Mount St. Helens Chapter 

PO Box 418 

Brush Prairie, WA 98606 

Mount St. Helens Chapter 

www.mountsthelens-

bchw.org/ 

https://www.mountsthelens-bchw.org/
https://www.mountsthelens-bchw.org/

